
Division of the Budget 
Landon State Office Building Phone: (785) 296-2436 

900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 adam.c.proffitt@ks.gov 

Topeka, KS  66612 http://budget.kansas.gov 
 

Adam C. Proffitt, Director Laura Kelly, Governor 

Division of the Budget 

 

February 14, 2024 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Brenda Landwehr, Chairperson 

House Committee on Health and Human Services 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 112-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Landwehr: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2793 by House Committee on Health and Human 

Services 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2793 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2793 would prohibit individuals licensed by the Board of Nursing and the Behavioral 

Sciences Regulatory Board from providing a healthcare service to a minor without the consent of 

the minor’s parent.  The bill would also provide that violation of this provision would subject the 

individual to professional discipline from such healthcare provider’s appropriate licensing agency.  

 

 According to the Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board and the Board of Nursing, any 

fiscal effect related to enactment of HB 2793, would be absorbed within existing resources. 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam C. Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: David Fye, Behavioral Sciences Regulatory Board 

 Jill Simons, Board of Nursing  


